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Dear Rotary Family, 

  

Most of you received calls from the care team last Friday regarding the passing of one of 

our own, our dear Rotarian friend, Skip Faria.  

  

Our hearts are heavy and we are filled with much emotion by this sudden loss.   

  

The funeral will be on Monday, January 18, 2016 at Reardon’s Mortuary. I will give you 

an update on Tuesday regarding the time of the funeral and the location of the reception 

that will follow. Please keep the family in your thoughts and prayers at this difficult 

time. 

  

Please wear your red jacket to the funeral and reception if you have one. 

  

Yours in Rotary, 

  

Ginny 



Betty Eskey 

The Samaritan Center 

Betty Eskey has been  the executive director of the 

Samaritan Center for the past 9 years. Betty is origi-

nally from Tennessee. She worked in daycare and 

preschool in Arizona before coming to Simi Valley.  

Betty is married and has 3 daughters and 4 grandchildren.  

The Samaritan Center promotes a spirit of hope to it’s clients. Case managers assist indi-

viduals in becoming self supporting and independent.  Every client is expected to commit 

to an action plan. The Samaritan Center has helped people recover and lead more fulfill-

ing and productive lives. 

With the upcoming storms and cold weather, Betty appreciated the club’s donation of 

much needed survival kits. Also needed are jackets, white socks and underwear for the 

winter season. 

Club Members 

(not with Samaritan Center) 



Happy Bucks! 

Lynne Kline 

Many happy bucks for the first El Nino rains! Pat was happy for 

New Year’s Eve and the rains. Kate was happy Pat sat near the 

table leg and the rains. Jack was happy to sit with Antoinette 

and Toni. Barbara was happy for her trip to Santa Fe. Terry was 

happy for Mike, New Year’s Eve, her doctor visit  and football. 

Coleen was happy for the rain. Hal was happy for his Denver 

Broncos. Pete was happy to be camping in Buelton. Sharon was 

happy not to make sandwiches. Henry was happy to teach a 2 

year old chess but sad to lose a chess match to an 8 year old. Lew 

was happy for the Rose Parade and football games. Darryl was 

happy for the new year and rain.  Sharon was happy for the Holi-

day party and for the New Year. Anil was happy to have 14 adults, 

5 children and 5 dogs over to his home. Kelly was happy for her 

anniversary and her Seattle Seahawks. Christina was happy for 

her baby shower and 1 month left to go.  Bob was happy to be 

back from Utah and the –2 degree weather. Dana was happy for 

rain and the new year. John was happy for Alabama and supports 

the executive gun control order. Pat was happy John supported 

any executive order. Betty was happy for the past year at the Sa-

maritan Center. Jack was happy to have a new great grandson. 

May was happy for the new year, rain and Toni and Evelyn. Allan 

was happy for his future son in law and his son’s Eagle Court of 

Honor.   Kathy was happy for Virginia and Rotary. Virginia has 

happy for the year of the Monkey, dancing, Rotary and Sharon’s 

holiday party.  

Men have two 

moods…. 



Upcoming Programs 
Tristan Rodriguez 

A Warm Rotary Welcome To Our Guests 
 

Shae Wender  Joe’s guest 
 

Kathy Aryana  Virginia’s guest 
 

Toni Parfitt  Jack’s guest 
 

 

January 12th 

Speaker- Fred Bauermeister 

Free Clinic 

 

January 19th 

Speaker- Parker 

Shelter Box 

 

January 26th 

Speaker- Melanie Salvesen 

Ronald Reagan Library 

President “cool” Ginny 



Secret Greeter 

Al Siegal! 

Past Rotarians of the Month 

Character Counts by Reverend Dr. Lew Fry 

July  Darryl Nind 

August Jonathan Kurohara 

September Tristan Rodriguez 

October  Becky Savell 

November Kelly Gaines 

December Rocky Rhodes 

Before making our list of new year’s resolutions, Dr. Lew Fry urged us to be more self 

consciously reflective. We should ask ourselves, What did we learn last year that will 

help us become wiser and better? Lew points out that this process doesn’t come 

spontaneously and has to be self conscious.  This may not come easily and requires 

self discipline but it’s one of the best ways to have an exceptionally successful and 

fulfilling New Year. 

President Ginny introduced our 

Rotarian of the Month, Jack Par-

fitt. Jack was been manning the 

attendance table  for the past 

few years. He’s often accompa-

nied by his beautiful wife of 56 

years. Congratulations Jack! 

January Rotarian of the Month 

Jack Parfitt 



2014-2015 Becky Savell  2013-2014  John Lindsey 

2012-2013  Tonie Valdez  2011-2012  Terry Marvin 

2010-2011   Ken Kolz  2009-2010   Deb Holler 

2008-2009   Gregg Burt  2007-2008   Scott Santino 

2006-2007   Gary Whitney                 2005-2006   Barbara Frova 

2004-2005    Jim King  2003-2004   Allan Mann 

2002-2003   Butch Walls  2001-2002   Anil Garg, PDG 

2000-2001   DeeDee Cavanaugh 1999-2000   Skip Faria 

1998-1999   Brian Payne  1997-1998   Steve Sojka 

1996-1997   Otto Austel, PDG 1995-1996   Vern Simmons 

1994-1995   Will Hopp  1993-1994   Chuck Neault 

1992-1993   Bob Huber  1991-1992   Dale Miller 

1990-1991   Joe Lansden  1989-1990   Jack Parfitt 

1988-1989   Jere Robings  1987-1988   Allan Jacobs 

1986-1987   Iradg Aleahmad 1985-1986   Bob Landegger 

1984-1985   Hank Henry  1983-1984   Dave Brown 

1982-1983   Neil Havens  1981-1982   Sal Fasulo 

1980-1981   Roger Callahan 1979-1980   Howard Rogo 

1978-1979   Bob Brown, Jr. 1977-1978   Lee Nixon 

1976-1977   Bob Barrett  1975-1976   Bill Richards 

1974-1975   Joel Berger  1973-1974   John Gardiner 

1972-1973   Norm Havins  1971-1972   Bob Jacob 

1970-1971   Robert Brown, Sr 1969-1970   Duane Whitefoot 

1968-1969   William Gosse                 1967 -1968   Ralph Whitney 

1966-1967   Jay Paxton  1965-1966   Stanley Gerlach 

1964-1965   Chester A. Howe 1963-1964   Les Reed 

1962-1963   Earl S. Barnett 

Past Presidents 

Skip with  

Son Daivd and 

Daughter Dana 

1997 



        
Save the Date 

And  

Announcements 

 

 Rocky and Tony’s preop meeting went well today 

 Rotary Peace Conference is January 15-16 at Ontario, California 

 Rotary Million Dollar Brunch is January 24th at 11 am at CLU 

 Deb Holler is being awarded the Lifetime Achievement Award by the 

Chamber of Commerce on January 24th 

 Kelly gave our gift to the world with a Lego theme 

 Len Kline 

 Deb Holler 

 Jim King 



Lynne Kline   Jan 7th 

Christina Orta  Jan 8th 

Dan Rosen   Jan 13th 

Skip Faria   Jan 21 

Deb Wollum  Jan 21 

David Ralphe  Jan 22 

Gordon Lindeen  Jan 23 

Michael McIntyre   Jan 13 

Vonda Lansden   Jan 13 

Michael Dare   Jan 27 



James Hoehn  Jan 7   2 year 

Kate O’Brien  Jan 23  15 years 

Josie Hirsch   Jan 25  5 years 

Mike Judge   Jan 25  5 years 

Jack and Toni Parfitt  Jan 27  56 years! 


